Minutes for

Wilmington Harbor GRR Meeting

July 12, 2005

- Notes from 16 August

Purpose:  The purpose of the meeting was to brainstorm issues and alternatives for fish passage at Lock and Dam #1.  Bold at the end of the issue indicates the section/persons with the proposed lead.

· Need to identify all water supply users and dischargers from Lock and Dam # 1 upstream through the backwater effects of Lock and Dam #3.  There is a proposal for a new regional intake at Tar Heel, Downstream of Lock and Dam #3. (H&H)
- tony got shapefile / dataset


- make map showing points, names, discharges, withdrawal, etc for meeting???

· Fish passage alternatives

· Remove of the dam and deepen the City’s intake channel.  If saltwater a problem, place a low head weir across the mouth of the channel.

- 

· Lowering the dam to the point where salt water can not get upstream.  What would this elevation be? (H&H)
- wait to work on after meeting w/ water users

- have rock ramp to lowered dam

· Leave the dam in place and place a rock ramp for fish passage in the lock chamber.  Water from the ramp may displace the shoal downstream of the lock chamber.  (H&H)  If not who would dredge this shoal to enhance fish passage?

- wait for water user meeting

- shoal is diverting the shad and others to the center….and if we are thinking of putting rapids in chamber, will we have to maintain the shoaling problem??

· Leave the dam in place and construct the approved nature-like bypass

· Remove the dam and if saltwater intrusion is a problem, move the water intake further upstream.

· No change, just continue to lock fish.

· Does the current dam provide dependable storage for the water supply users that removing the dam would alter. (H&H)
- dependable yield of 100 MGD?

- there is no water supply storage generated, just run of the river situation, but they will probably need some modifications…but no “effect” on available water supply amount

- up to 20% of the 7Q10, the state allows – has already been determined by them….

- 

· The saltwater wedge effect, if it occurs, needs to be investigated.  Perhaps an underwater weir will work.  Releases from Jordan will effect these results. (H&H)

- tony in contact with dwq re: modeling (basin-wide report) – city of wilm funded wq model……may go all the way up to l&d 1…so may give some info on flow and salinity for us….state is enhancing it for their use (EFDC Model….hydrodynamic model)…….our capabilities to run this model? Yes – savannah and erdc.

- ???organization???? – in process of updating the a mass-balance model…also being done by brian mccrodden

· If the dam is lowered, will there be shoreline changes such as loss of wetlands.  Will access to piers, docks and boat ramps be affected? (Environmental)

· If the locks are deauthorized, would will assume ownership of the land and dam (assuming the dam is not completely removed).

· Where would Wilmington have placed their intake in Lock and Dam #1 was not in place?  Would they have built a lower structure just to preclude saltwater issues?

· Can fish passage be achieved by just removing the lock doors and putting in a weir to keep saltwater from going upstream?  (preliminary investigation by H&H indicates the velocities would be too great for fish passage.  The entire stream width would be passed through a 40 foot wide opening). 

· Wilmington currently obtains about half of its water from wells.

· If the water users need to make an infrastructure change, who pays for this? (Brooke Lamson and Sharon Haggett)

· What is the potential for commercial traffic?  Howard has had some inquiries from commercial interests (Planning)

· NCDNER has indicated that if the dam is modified or removed that may take over the parks including boat access.

· Need to determine if water quality releases from Jordan is being taken up by water supply users now or will be in the future. (H&H)
· Are there after dredging surveys of the recent shoal removal at Lock and Dam #1?  Does the City of Wilmington have any surveys of the river around its intake? (Howard Varnam) 

· A survey needs to be performed upstream of Lock and Dam #1 if the City has not already done that.  This survey needs to be done bank to bank for about 1000 feet upstream of the dam.  This would include detailed coverage around the mouth of the City’s intake channel, and where the Lower Cape Fear Water and Sewer Authorities intake (bottom of river) is located (Howard Varnam).

· Once we have the upstream survey back and the question answered on who pays for infrastructure changes, we need to meet with the water users.  Suggested time is late August/early September. (Yelverton)

